

## HIGH POINT EDUCATIONAL AND MISSIONARY BAPTIST ASSOCIATION, INC.

REV. ALEX TURNER, MODERATOR

## From the Office of the Directors of Youth & Children's Trac

June 2019

## Greetings from the Youth and Children's Trac Directors:

We want to remind you that we are preparing for another spectacular year of service and ministry for our youth! Our annual weekly session will be Monday, July 22- Friday, July 16, 2019. We are reaching out to you: **Please consider being a volunteer!** 

We are seeking volunteers such as teachers, assistants, first aid attendants, administrative and security officers, hall monitors and kitchen coordinators. Do you have an interest in arts and crafts, choir, counseling, dance, drama, mime, newsletter, step, storytelling, oratorical or sign language? Would you just like to help our youth? Then, we need you!

If you are a previous volunteer, we want to reunite with you. If you are a new volunteer, we want to get to know you better. Therefore, PLEASE help us minister to our youth through your talents and time. Please send your information to us via the email addresses below. You may also contact us via phone—Regina Aiken: 336-695-5281 and Marie Nicholson: 336-793-6058.

Be advised that the annual Youth and Children's Trac contribution of \$200.00 per church and the registration cost per child of fifteen dollars (\$15.00) help fund this occasion. Attached to this letter you will find registration forms and information. We would like to encourage early registration this year to help us prepare for a wonderful experience for the children and youth.

## PLEASE return all YCT forms by Sunday, July 21, 2019

Thank you in advance for your participation and support. We look forward to a wonderful week working with our young people.

God Bless You,

Regina Aiken, CT Director (<u>aiken.regina@yahoo.com</u>)
Marie Nicholson, YT Director (<u>mariejnic@hotmail.com</u>)